
From: Brown, Jason <JBrown@oepp.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 1/24/2014 4:08:20 PM
Subject: RE: IQ Training Schedule

Katherine,
Thank you for your email. I will follow up on Wednesday to schedule a meeting for your IQ training.

Thanks,
Jason

From: Veldran, Katherine
Sent: Friday, January 24, 2014 3:58 PM
To: Brown, Jason
Cc: Pitts, Ted
Subject: RE: IQ Training Schedule

Jason,
Thank you for the email. I will not be able to attend the training sessions next week. 
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

From: Brown, Jason
Sent: Friday, January 24, 2014 3:38 PM
To: Baker, Josh; Card, Rachel; Carroll, John; Mayer, Doug; Patel, Swati; Peters, Hal; Priester, Nicole; Schimsa, Rebecca;
Soura, Christian; Symmes, Brian; Taillon, Jeff; Veldran, Katherine; Walls, Courtney
Cc: peter.blair@lmco.com; Pitts, Ted; Haltiwanger, Katherine; Anderson, Gary; Heaster, Chris
Subject: IQ Training Schedule

Good Afternoon,

Monday, January 27, 2014 - Wednesday, January 29, 2014 Peter Blair of Lockheed Martin will join us to train staff on 
our new correspondence system, Intranet Quorum (IQ). Training will take place in the Wade Hampton Conference 
Room on both Monday and Tuesday. Peter will conduct desk-side training and Q&A on Wednesday. During the 
training sessions take notes and ask questions. I have attached the IQ manuals. You will not need these during 
training. The schedule is below:

Monday, January 27th (Governor's Office)
10:00 am -  1:00 pm -  IQ Fundamentals Class
2:00 pm -  5:00 pm -  Governor's Afternoon class -  letter writing, IQ Connect, Workflow.

Tuesday, January 28th (Constituent Services & Correspondence)
10:00 am -  1:00 pm -  IQ Fundamentals Class
1:30 -  3:00 pm -  IQ Workflow Class
3:00 pm -  4:30 pm -  IQ Documents
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Wednesday, January 29th
Desk side training in hour long blocks for users -  focusing on Constituent Services to make sure they are comfortable 
with the process.

I will schedule appointments with anyone who misses training before the system is live. Please let me know if you 
have any questions.

Thanks,
Jason


